

## ARKANSAS COUNTY TREASURERS' ASSOCIATION

Business Meeting 11/9/01

The business meeting was called to order by President Jo Rene Shurley.

Audit: Alvin Black reported that the audit was complete and everything was fine.

Procedural manual: Gail and Dorothy reported that a review will be offered.

Shirt Committee: Order forms and sample shirts were presented. Each treasurer will order directly from Trivia Marketing Company in Little Rock.

Bylaws: If you have any suggestions please contact one of the Executive Committee. They are to meet prior to the February meeting in Texarkana.

Legislation: We discussed possible legislation regarding proper handling of checks and warrants and boating saftey.

Continuing Education Board: Roger Haney spoke for the committee: SAU, WestArk, UCA and UALR-APAC all presented programs. We voted to change to APAC starting in February. Jo Rene introduced Sandra (Sandy) Hanson, the program director. The cost will be \$20 and \$5 for each participant at each seminar. The continuing education board meeting will be December 4, 2001 at AAC.

The travel award was presented to Becky Gattas, Phillips County. Our next meeting will be February 14 and 15 in Texarkana. The AAC Conference will be August 14, 15 and 16, 2002 in Little Rock at the Peabody ((501) 375-5000) or the DoubleTree as backup.

Respectfully Submitted, Jo West Taylor Secretary/Treasurer